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DATES TO 
REMEMBER

12 Apr
Shave for a Cure

Last day of Term 1

30 April 
First day of Term 2

3 May
Aboriginal & 

Torres Strait Islander 
PLP Breakfast BBQ

7 May
Guitar & Ukelele
Workshop Day 3

10 May
National Walk Safely 

to School Day

 

Term One
As we approach the holiday break, I want to take a moment to reflect on the incredible journey we've
had together this term. From the thrilling Buderus 7's tournament to the spirited Swimming Carnivals
and the friendly competition on the Tennis courts, our students have showcased their talents,
sportsmanship, and dedication to their passions. We've also witnessed their determination and
resilience during events like Cross Country and NAPLAN.

Our school community has come together to celebrate diversity and inclusivity through Harmony Day
and Easter celebrations. Additionally, our students have had the opportunity to explore their creativity
and musical talents through the Guitar and Ukulele workshop.

Parents have been actively engaged through informative sessions on reading and the new curriculum,
as well as during the ‘Meet and Greet’ the Teachers afternoon. We've also prioritised the well-being
and education of our students with visits from Life Education and Healthy Harold, as well as through
programs like ‘Got It!’ and the Tell Me a Story competition.

Lastly, we captured cherished memories with our Aussie of the Month awards and, of course, the
school photos that will forever remind us of the joy and camaraderie shared within our school
community.

OC Class Applications
Applications for the Opportunity Class (OC) program are now open. The OC class program offers
enriched learning opportunities for academically gifted students. If you believe your child would
benefit from this program, please contact the school office for more information. Information has been
emailed to families of Year 4 and Year 5 students.

Shave for a Cure
Our school community once again came together to support a great cause by participating in Shave
for a Cure. My congratulations to Eadie who has showed us what it means to show such courage and
determination wanting to raise funds for this great cause. Thank you to Eadie’s dad and the staff who
took part in ‘Shaving for a cure’ to make this day so successful.

Through your generosity and courage, we raised funds for cancer research and showed solidarity with
those affected by this disease. Thank you to everyone who participated and donated.

NSW PSSA Swimming Championships
Congratulations to our talented swimmers-Layla, Toby, Isaac, Harrison and Jack who represented our
school at the NSW PSSA Swimming Championships. Your hard work and dedication were truly
inspiring, and we are proud of your achievements.

Cross Country
Our annual Cross Country event was a fantastic display of sportsmanship, determination, and
teamwork. Well done to all the students who participated and gave their best effort on the day. I’d like
to thank Miss Hazelwood for her organisation of the event and the staff who supervised on the day. It
was so great to see so many families join us to cheer on the students in this very challenging carnival.

As we prepare to enjoy the holiday break, I want to wish you all a safe and happy time with your
families. Please remember that school resumes for students on Tuesday, 30th April. Until then, take the
opportunity to relax, recharge, and we will see you in Term Two.

Alison 
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Kindy Science
K23 learning about shelters 

for living things



Kitchen/Garden
4-5/2 

Anzac Day Baking



Mrs Jodie Lednor
Teacher/LibrarianLibrary

Week 11 of Term One; how exciting! We have had some very busy break times in the library, alongside our full
library program and lots of opportunities to borrow. We have started a Lego Club for small groups of students
on Wednesdays during second half lunch which has proven to be very popular, and students are doing a great

job at learning to tidy up very quickly afterwards. Their creations are very intricate, and such fun too!

Our FPS library suggestion box has already had lots of great suggestions, including requests for specific new
books, library to be open at recess, and food in the library. While some of these suggestions are possible and
will be either acted on or kept in mind, we can't really have food in the library for a number of reasons. Not

least of these reasons is to keep our books and other resources we use in the library safe. Thanks for the great
ideas, everyone, and keep putting them in the box!

FPS Library is currently running a colouring in competition for Earth Day (April 22) which can only be
completed during library during break time. We hope to have lots of colouring ins to look at by Wednesday,

Week 11, and we have some great prizes to award for those students who have made a top effort.

Overdue notices were handed out Friday, Week 10. Many of the books are overdue by only a week or two, but
we are encouraging students to return and borrow books more regularly. Borrowing periods are for two

weeks, which is extended over the holidays. We allow student borrowing over the holidays, but please be very
careful with our library books if you are going away. 

If books are lost or damaged beyond repair, we do ask that families replace the book with a copy of the same
book. Alternatively, families can pay for the cost of the book at the Front Office. Thank you for taking care of

our books, everyone, and we hope to see our overdue books returned soon, especially as we have lots of new
books to borrow from the front wall display!



Congratulations to Mackenzie  who has
successfully made it through the Manning Zone
and Hunter trials and will be apart of the Hunter
tennis team at the State Championships in May.
On Tuesday 5th March we had quite a few of our

students attend the Manning Zone Rugby League
trials. We would like to congratulate Reggie, Karill,
and Taj who progressed and played played well in

the  Hunter Trials as part of the Manning Zone
Team this week.

Congratulations to Thomas who will participate as
part of the Manning Hockey Team at the Hunter

Hockey trials in Newcastle on 5th April.
On Tuesday 12th March we had 22 students attend

the Hunter Swimming Carnival. We were the
largest school in the zone at the carnival which is a
wonderful effort in itself. All students represented

our school really well. We would like to
congratulate the following students on medaling
and making it through to the State Carnival at the

end of the term. 
Layla - 2nd Jnr Girls 50m Backstroke, 3rd Jnr Girls

200m IM
Toby - 3rd 11 yr Boys 50m Freestyle

Isaac - 1st Jnr Boys 50m MC Freestyle, 1st Jnr Boys
50m MC Backstroke

Harrison - 1st Snr Boys 50m MC Freestyle, 1st Snr
Boys 50m MC Backstroke

Jack - 3rd Snr Boys 50m MC Freestyle, 3rd Snr Boys
50m MC Backstroke

Congratulations to all our students on their
sporting efforts!

Cross
Country



Active OOSH Holiday Program

Harmony Day 
in K25



Shave for A Cure
We have raised over $4400. 

Thank you to everyone who has supported 

this wonderful cause.

It’s not too late to donate via the QR codes.


